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April 8, 2020 

 

 

 

The Honorable K. Jane Williams 

Acting Administrator 

Federal Transit Administration 

U.S. Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 

Washington, DC  20590 

 

Dear Acting Administrator Williams: 

 

First, we want to thank you and your staff for your hard work ensuring that funding provided 

through the Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security (CARES) Act was apportioned to 

transit agencies in such an expeditious manner. The $25 billion in emergency funding provided 

by the CARES Act comes at a critical time for public transportation, the frontline workforce who 

operate and maintain it, and the millions of Americans—including health care workers, law 

enforcement, first responders, and other safety personnel—who still rely on it every day during 

this crisis.  

 

As you know, these funds are provided for capital and operating expenses related to the 

coronavirus health emergency, including the purchase of personal protective equipment (PPE) 

and paying the administrative leave of operations personnel due to reductions in service. While 

PPE and cleaning supplies are eligible for 100 percent federal reimbursement, we understand that 

there are significant challenges—largely related to demand and global supply chain 

disruptions—in securing adequate safety equipment for public transportation personnel.  

 

While we stand by the critical importance of the work our members are providing during this 

crisis, we must also consider their health and the health of those around them. Stories of frontline 

public transportation workers contracting COVID-19 and tragically dying from the virus are 

already emerging around the country, and it will only get worse in the coming weeks and 

months. To ensure the best use of the emergency funding provided by the CARES Act and to 

protect the health and safety of the frontline workforce and traveling public, we request the 

following: 
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First, the Federal Transit Administration should issue immediate and specific interim guidance to 

public transportation agencies and local governments on the minimum level of PPE for essential 

frontline employees and cleaning procedures for public transportation services and facilities. At a 

minimum, this should include masks, gloves, and cleaning supplies for transit workers; and 

mandatory cleaning standards for trains, buses, subway cars, and public transit stations that are 

consistent with existing guidelines from the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention and the 

National Institute for Occupational Safety and Health.  

 

Second, if a public transportation agency or local government is not able to meet these guidelines 

and is therefore not able to provide service, and in keeping with the intent of the CARES Act, the 

FTA must ensure that transit agencies provide continuity of pay to employees until such a time 

that the established requirements can be met.  

 

Finally, the FTA should urge transit agencies to follow back-door loading policies on all buses, 

when possible, for all non-ADA passengers to minimize exposure to bus operators, and to set 

temporary maximum passenger loads that allow for social distancing of passengers.  

 

Taking these steps now will ensure not only the health and safety of America’s frontline public 

transportation workforce, but also that this critical transportation service continues to operate 

regularly when we emerge from this crisis.  

 

We thank you for your consideration and would be happy to have further discussion with you or 

your staff about proactive steps we can take to reduce harm and loss of life during this crisis.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Jerry Boles 

President 

BRS 

 
John Costa 

President 

ATU 

 
Jeremy Ferguson 

President 

SMART-TD 

 

 
Richard Lanigan 

President 

OPEIU 

 
F.L. McCann 

President 

ATDA 

 

 
Sito Pantoja 

General Vice President 

IAM 

 

 
John Samuelsen 

International President 

TWU 

 
Lee Saunders 

President 

AFSCME 

 
Robert Scardelletti 

National President 

TCU/IAM 
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Joseph Sellers, Jr. 

General President 

SMART 

 

 
Lonnie R. Stephenson 

International President 

IBEW 

 
John Thacker 

Conference President 

NCF&O, SEIU 

 
Larry I. Willis 

President 

TTD, AFL-CIO 

  

 

 

CC: The Honorable Nancy Pelosi 

 The Honorable Kevin McCarthy 

The Honorable Peter DeFazio 

The Honorable Samuel Graves 

The Honorable Eleanor Holmes Norton 

The Honorable Rodney Davis 

The Honorable Mitch McConnell 

The Honorable Charles Schumer 

The Honorable Michael Crapo 

The Honorable Sherrod Brown 

The Honorable David Perdue  

The Honorable Robert Menendez 

 

 


